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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee (AC)
February 9, 2010
10:00 a.m. - Noon
Chico Employment Center Annex

2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

Minutes
1. Meeting called to order at 10 am by Mark Gordon, Chair.  In attendance were: Pat Anthony, Domenic Console, Laura Funkhouser, Mark Gordon, Dan Grover, Robin Keehn, Cheryl Leeth, and Sarah Okumbe.  Staff support:  Pam Hospers, Public Authority Manager; Linda Huffmon, AC facilitator.  Public: Kathy Powers (Far Northern Regional Center) and Bob Irvine (California Vocations).

2. Dan Grover, Vice Chair, established a Quorum of the committee was in attendance.
3. Minutes of November 10, 2009 were reviewed.  Domenic Console moved to approve the minutes as written and Cheryl Leeth seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
4. State Action Update, as related to IHSS

a. Lawsuits-Pam Hospers, Public Authority Manager presented the most recent information received on 2/9/10 from the California Welfare Directors Association.  Laura Funkhouser helped explain the lawsuit by Northern California Adaptive Living v California Department of Social Services (CDSS). A written Summary of IHSS Lawsuits was provided.
b. Fingerprinting for consumers was updated by Cheryl Leeth.  Cheryl explained that this was still up in the air and a new proposal for ink prints (not Live Scan) and Polaroid photos of recipients are the latest from CDSS.  The expectation is that a lawsuit will be filed before this is implemented in April.  As written, there are 18 months after April to have recipients printed.
5. Pam Hospers provided an update on Public Authority operations

a. Memorandum of Understanding with County Department of Employment & Social Services (DESS) presented to the Board of Supervisors and IHSS Public Authority Board on 1/26/10.  It will provide enough funding to support the Public Authority to do background checks and provide orientations regarding the new mandates.  There will not be any further staffing cuts this fiscal year.  One position was eliminated in October, as the committee was advised at the November meeting.  There has been some impact on the turn around of the registry provider list requests, but at this time it has been minimal.  Due to other time constraint cuts, the impact has been minimal so far.  This is expected to change once the fingerprinting of the existing providers starts hitting the Department of Justice Website.
b. Orientations for providers-Chico orientations are being added back to the monthly calendars.  They will be one time a month at the Chico Library through May for new providers only.  A portable copy machine is being used to copy IDs and it is a slow process so the number of participants that can be accommodated is limited.  In addition, orientations in Oroville have been added for the existing providers with the new paperwork.  Handouts regarding both with more specific details were shared at the meeting.  It is hoped that the orientation trainings in Chico will increase and return to the Chico Employment Center in June.
c. Provider Enrollment forms have been revised back to the original form prior to November 1.  They are being used at orientations currently and will be sent out in the existing provider packets, which will hopefully be sent out by the end of the month.  Delay in receipt of materials from the state is holding up the mailings.  It is expected that between 3200 and 3500 packets will be sent.  It is hoped that at least half of those folks will be able to complete the paperwork without assistance and not have to attend orientations.  Opening a Chico orientation for existing providers has been discussed, but logistics are limited for this at this time.  If new providers are not utilizing Chico, then that orientation may be opened to them.
d. Fingerprinting for providers was explained.  Materials and forms were shared at the meeting that are being used at orientations now, and will be in the packets mentioned previously.  On occasion, prints are turned around within hours, and for the most part, they seem to be going pretty smoothly.  For the first two weeks, 78 results have been returned with one pending a delay.
6. Letters from Advisory Committee-Dan Grover, Vice Chair

a. Advisory Committee letter to Director of Department of Employment and Social Services and Board of Supervisors regarding budget impacts was completed and sent to DESS Director Cathi Grams and cc’d to the Board of Supervisors.  As a result of that letter, there is now the addition of one orientation scheduled in Chico per month.
b. Letter to Board of Supervisors regarding labor negotiations - Dan is working on a draft.  He will send it electronically to the committee members when it is done for any comments or additions.  He will add the information/reminder that the IHSS Advisory Committee is there for the Board and DESS if they need any information or research into IHSS matters.
7. Pam Hospers advised IHSS Public Authority labor negotiations are ongoing.  Most recent meeting was cancelled as the County was awaiting information from the Union Trust to proceed.  That information was recently received and a new meeting date will be set.
8. Sarah Okumbe presented on the California In-Home Supportive Services Consumer Alliance (CICA) Statewide meeting January 22-24, 2010, in San Jose.  Sarah advised that they elected a new president and conducted various business issues including a financial report, an annual report, and their recently obtained 501 (c) (3) status.  They talked about ways to disseminate information regarding IHSS including monthly conference calls (1-800-704-9804 on the 3rd Wednesday of the month at 10am), Facebook, and websites.  Regional meetings were held, and discussion of Disability Capitol Action Day took place.  CICA is a recognized participant/consumer advocate in the IHSS Coalition.  They are seeking more localized activity.  They hope to continue educating legislators on the impact of the budget cuts.  There were several Plenary and breakout sessions.  Sarah attended one breakout on Continuing to Network utilizing Facebook, Blogging, and u-Tube.  She reported that CICA and the California Association of Public Authorities (CAPA) are working together as partners to strengthen IHSS and the Public Authorities.
Sarah advised that information from the plenary sessions is available on the CICA website: www.cicaihss.org.  They included workshops on the Brown Act, Living with the new State Fraud Requirements, Medi-Cal 250% program, and roundtable networking for short and long term goals.  CICA is of the belief that there is strength in numbers.
9. Training for IHSS care providers-Sarah Okumbe provided information on the HomeCare Workers Training Center training offered in Oroville once a week.  It started on 11/20/09 and will finish up about 4/3/10.  She noted that 50-100 attend the training, all from Butte County.  It is held at the Southside Community Center at 2559 Lower Wyandotte.  She advised that it was presented to the attendees by the trainers as mandatory training that is currently free but would be at a cost to the providers in the future.  She also said that they advised they are working with the Butte County Public Authority for the training.  The trainers are offering equipment for purchase to the providers, including blood pressure cuffs and stethoscopes.
Pam Hospers clarified that it is not mandatory training and that there were no plans at the county or state level that she was aware of to make it mandatory as the providers would have to be paid for it according to labor laws re: mandatory work related training, and there is no funding to cover these costs.  She also noted that Butte County Public Authority is not involved with the training at any level, except that the training representatives notified her that it would be available.  Butte County or the Public Authority is not responsible for what is offered or covered in the training.

10. New Committee Member recruitment-Mark Gordon advised the committee that there remained an opening for an IHSS past or current recipient on the committee.  Pam shared the application that is used for applicants.  The request of attendance at two meetings prior to recommending an appointment to the committee by the Board was discussed and agreed that it is not a hard and fast rule, just an indication of interest.
11. Public Comment – Laura Funkhouser provided brief information as a Passages representative, on the ‘Connections’ program now available through Passages.  It is a short term mental health counseling program for seniors and adults over 50 on Medi-Cal and other insurances.  If anyone wants further information, please call 898-6525.
Kathy Powers had questions about the fingerprinting process and expressed concern about the impact to their vendors who already fingerprint and share providers with IHSS who would now also have to be printed at the vendors expense.

Linda provided extra copies of the Summer Newsletter to interested parties.  Kathy Powers asked that her name be added to the mailing list for the newsletter.
12. Adjournment at 11:30 a.m. by Mark Gordon with reminder that the next meeting date and time is May 11, 2010 with a special set time of 2:00-4:00 p.m. at Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico, CA.
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